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Modern Languages Pupils of the month

The following pupils were awarded pupil of the month in Modern Languages for February!

Bon Travail!

	Class
	Pupil

	1/1
	Zainab Al Sabbagh

	1/2
	Eve Marlin

	1/3
	Kathleen Burns

	1/4
	Julia Pawlak

	1/5
	Maria Grazia Sheldia

	1F6
	Hussain Ali Ahmad

	1F7
	Jemma Morse

	1/8
	Lauren Innes

	2/1
	Eve Maguire

	2/2
	Dilina Loku Yaddehige

	2/3
	Merlin Kunjumon

	2/4
	Gemma Blevins

	2/5
	Jovana Joseph

	2/6
	Luke McShane

	2/7
	Madiah Zabir

	2/8
	Kristen McConnell

	3C1
	Emma Jane Farren

	3C2
	Joseph McGuinn

	3C3
	Shannon Docherty

	3C4
	Demi Houston

	3C5
	Deborah Ward

	3C6
	Yousef Nema

	3C7
	Michael Bining

	4G1
	Annabel Manderson

	4G2
	Eve Doherty

	4D1
	Connor Cousland

	4D2
	Lauren McDonald

	4E
	Riya Shaji
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Easter Newsletter





March 2016








Easter Greetings





























Dear Parent/Carer





On behalf of the pupils and staff of Lourdes Secondary I hope you have enjoyed a happy and restful Easter weekend.





This term has been particularly busy. However, staff and pupils have found time to enjoy sporting moments, expeditions, trips out of school and other ways of learning which are outside the classroom.  Details of some of these activities can be found in this edition of our newsletter.





Thank you to parents for your support in ensuring our young people maintain high standards in our school uniform. I ask you to support this by ensuring that pupils wear completely black shoes or black trainers, dress black trousers or skirt and, if they have one, a blazer.  Our young people are very much the school’s ambassadors in the wider community and high standards in uniform reflect very positively on them and on the school. 





Current indications are that the roll in S1 will be the biggest in recent years, with around 250 pupils. We are very much looking forward to welcoming our newest and youngest members of the community in Thursday 19 and Friday 20 May for their induction experience and then in August. Our new S1 pupils will be measured by Logo Xpress, our uniform suppliers, in their current primary school and their blazers will be delivered there. Logo Xpress (T:  01786 447454 � HYPERLINK "http://www.logoxpress.cp.uk" �www.logoxpress.cp.uk�) will attend the Primary 7 Parents’  Information  Evening  on Thursday 28 April at 7.00 pm.  More details about these arrangements will be made available to parents early in the new term. 





Term comes to an end on Friday 1 April and school will dismiss at 2.30pm.  School resumes on Monday 18 April 2016.





Best wishes


G McGuigan








Lourdes Secondary School 47 Kirriemuir Avenue Cardonald Glasgow G52 3DF


T: 0141 582 0180 F:0141 582 0181 W: www.lourdes-sec.glasgow.sch.uk





S3 SCILT Event: Languages Business Brunch  





In January some of our S3 pupils were lucky to be chosen for a trip to a Languages Business breakfast.  Nikole Orbeta in S3 tells us what it was like:


My name is Nikole Orbeta and I am a third year pupil at Lourdes secondary. In January, 10 third year students from our school went to the University of the West of Scotland to attend the SCILT Business and Language Brunch. SCILT (Scotland’s National Centre for Languages) had invited lots of other schools and big successful companies to attend. SCILT’s aim was to support and advise S3-S6 pupils regarding the language learning in the senior phase. We had a valuable opportunity to hear from various dynamic speakers who view language skills as a key part to the success of their businesses. Pupils were given talks from different companies with different career paths, such as engineering, hospitality and more. We were also given a chance to ask questions and seek advice about how languages could benefit us in our future careers. The companies had also set up stalls for us to visit after our delicious brunch. At each stall we were able to ask a representative from the company lots of questions.  They also issued information leaflets and stationary. By the end of the event, I had learned a lot about the importance of learning a language for the world of work. I hadn’t realized before how learning another language could benefit my life, not only at work but also outside of work. As a third year pupil currently choosing subjects for the senior phase, I am very happy that I was lucky enough to go to the business brunch. It has definitely inspired me to pick French next year. I would recommend this opportunity to other young people, especially when they are choosing their subjects. I believe that learning another language is very important because it can open more doors for you in the future regardless of which career path you choose to follow.








Modern Languages Department





Our young people were given an insight into the hospitality industry and the wide range of employment opportunities available. The pupils responded very positively and were extremely enthusiastic about what our visitors from Jury’s hotel. 


As a follow up, all S3 pupils also took part in French workshops where they developed their reading, understanding, team work and problem-solving skills. They really enjoyed working in groups and succeeding in the various challenges.


Our pupils also created tourist information brochures offering information in French for people visiting Glasgow. The managers from Jurys Inn selected the top tourist brochures from each class and they will have the chance to visit Jury’s hotel with Miss Fitzpatrick in term three. Bon travail! Well done to Ellie Russell whose brochure was selected to be used as a supplement in guest information packs in Jury’s hotel. This is a fantastic achievement!


We are hoping to continue building these links with Jurys hotel in the future and we would like to thank Janette Kelso from SCILT for helping us to establish this link, as we regard it a fantastic opportunity for our young people to learn about the importance of language learning in the world of work. Merci!





Here are some of the comments from S3:








On Wednesday the 1st of March, the General Manager and Human Resources Manager from Jurys Inn Hotel in Glasgow came to speak to our S3 classes. Claire Livingstone and Nicola Logan spoke about the value of learning languages for the world of work. They emphasised that not only do languages help you to communicate with people from other countries, but the skills you develop when learning a language can be used in a wide range of jobs and industries. They also spoke about the importance of having the right attitude towards work by being positive, resilient and willing to learn. They spoke of the value of demonstrating good communication skills when dealing with other people, especially in the customer services industry. 








Jury’s Hotel and SCILT @Lourdes





I learned that knowing different languages is really helpful and important.





I learned to be a good team player and I enjoyed problem solving.





I found all the different roles in the hotel rather interesting.





I learned that hospitality is not just about cooking.





Well done to our S3 pupils who have completed the second stage of their Languages for Life & Work Award. Most pupils have successfully passed assessments in Talking and Listening for the Languages for Life Unit and the Employability Unit with Mrs. Hamill (from Jobs & Business, Glasgow). There is only one more unit to go until they achieve their SQA award, the Languages for Work Unit. Bon effort!





S3 Languages for Life and Work Award





Business Partnership for Languages in Learning





On Thursday 24th of March, four of our S3 pupils (Thomas Joyce, Paul Woulfe, Emma Jane Farren, Julia Ramos) accepted a Languages Award from Glasgow City Council on behalf of the Lourdes Modern Languages Department. The Award was presented by Liz Cameron the Convenor for Education and was attended by Maureen McKenna, the Director of Education.


The Modern Languages Department has been recognised and awarded for their hard work to form links with SCILT and Jury’s hotel, as well as getting pupils to achieve the SQA Languages for Life & Work Award in S3.  








As part of the S2 My Time classes, pupils were given the opportunity to participate in a Wider Achievement opportunity, the Youth Philanthropy Initiative (YPI). This initiative is run by the Wood Family Trust and allows pupils a firsthand experience of what philanthropy means. The pupils have explored philanthropy and what it is to give back to others. The pupils researched issues they felt were of concern in their community and then identified a local grassroots charity that tried to deal with that issue. Pupils met with their charity and discovered what they did and how they operated.   Each S2 class then decided on the one group that would represent their class at the Lourdes final.  They then had to create a presentation for a panel of judges to explain everything they had discovered about their charity and why they would benefit from receiving £3000.  Our judges were Mr Kerr, business partners George McBride from Robust Skills and Paul Ross from IT Solutions, and Gary Condie from the Employability and Skills Partnership Team.   They had the unenviable task of choosing one winner from the 12 superb presentations on display that hat day. 





After a long time debating, as it was a very close run contest, the judges announced the winning team were from 2P3, Erin Stelmaszuk, Mia Quinn, Hafsah Sikander, Kasey McCormick and Mairead Keen.  The girls won £3000 for their chosen charity South West Glasgow Young Carers.  It was a charity close to girls hearts as some of their peers use this valuable service.  The girls were overwhelmed when they realsised they had won as this would mean that the charity would be able to continue to run.  An amazing achievement for these young ladies.





The standard of all presentations were excellent. Lynn Rynal from the YPI said “… a great final today. I was really impressed with the work the girls put in and it was a pleasure to be at your final. This is what makes my job worthwhile seeing young people engage so positively for the benefit of others. Well done.” 





Congratulations to all the pupils involved in such a worthwhile experience, it was truly an inspiring year for their teachers and Mrs Ross who oversaw the programme.  She said “The commitment and passion shown by these young people is inspiring. Not only have they developed a range of skills for learning, life and work but they have made a direct impact on the lives of others.” Well done everyone involved. 











Youth Philanthropy Success





This year two of our senior pupils again embarked on their Mark Scott Leadership for Life Award.  This award allows young people to take on a leadership role within their community and give something back.





Our two pupils were Mhairi Whitelaw and Qaiser Khan.





Qaiser and his group of fellow leaders from other Glasgow schools decided their community project would be to raise mental health awareness amongst young people.  They delivered informative talks and discussions in several secondary schools.  These went down extremely well with schools saying they handled a sensitive topic maturely and professionally. Well done Qaiser.





Mhairi and her team led a more practical project. They created raised beds for flowers and vegetables at local care home.  They built, assembled, painted and planted their beds.  Whilst doing this, they had a visit form First Minister Nicola Sturgeon who was very impressed by their handy work and even more impressed with their explanations of what the award means to them.  Mhairi even managed to show the First Minister how to work a drill and suggested she take one in to First Ministers Questions!  Well done Mhairi.


Both students wil be collecting their award at a ceremony in April – congratulations folks, you have done us proud.








Mark Scott Leadership for Life Award





This year 5 pupils participated in and completed their 2 year Career Ready mentoring and internship programme.  Mhairi Whitelaw, Jelli Marie Ramos, Adib Choudry, Dawud Sikander and Steffica Fassy all successfully completed the programme.


Pupils have engaged with a business mentor for the past two years.  This has been a support in terms of their chosen career pathways and also on keeping pupils on track for success and also as a sounding board for the pupils ideas or thoughts about their futures.


Pupils participated in a 4-6 week internship programme in the summer of 2015.  These internships were with  Scottish Water, RBS, and Lockhead Martin.


The pupils have been on a steep learning curve over the last two yeasr and were treated to a formal graduation in March at Perth Concert Halls.  Not all pupils could make it, but it was a joy to see those who did being rewarded for their outstanding success.


Congratulations graduates!








We are Career Ready





S5 and S6 pupils participating in the Personal Development Award with Mrs Ross and Miss O’Neil, created a community project for primary schools.  This was a P7 transition sports programme for pupils form Our Lady of the Rosary and Lourdes Primary School.  Through a series of sporting challenges pupils worked with others from a different school.  The idea was to allow pupils to mix and get to know one another before starting high school in August.


The event was entirely planned, organised and led by our senior pupils.  The event was a roaring success with every pupil saying they had a great day.


Staff from both primary schools spoke very highly of our young leaders and would love the project to continue each year.


Congratulations to all involved.








Personal Development for our Primary Pals





S1 pupils have been involved in an IDL with Hazelwood School for the sensory impaired. 


Lourdes pupils recently played in a concert with the musicians and pupils from Hazelwood, in our school. The performance was watched by other S1 pupils and S5/6, who were moved by the performance and commented on how great the concert was. 


Ross Mills and Seamus Brady two senior pupils taking part in their SQA Leadership Award, have also been involved by accompanying the junior pupils and taking part in the music workshops. Ross has made such a good impression that he will continue to work with the Musical Programme in the future.


A superb end to the programme – congratulations to all involved.








Musical Leadership – Hazelwood no. 1





Celebrating Success





During a recent girls’ football tournament, Megan Lee’s (1P4) talents were spotted by two Celtic Football Club scouts. Megan was approached and asked to come for a trial at Celtic. After seeing Megan play, she was asked to sign a contract to become a player with the club. A huge well done and congratulations to Megan.





The Lourdes girls train every Monday after school. Any new players S1 – S6 are welcome to attend. See Miss McSween for details.








On the 25th February 2016, 4 S1 and S2 pupils participated in the Junior Maths Challenge. Amy Peterson, Hussain Ali Ahmad, Aleks Skonieczny and Jhozef Sheldia.  They went to UWS Paisley Campus and competed against 28 other schools. 


There were various mathematical challenges including problem solving and team activities. The pupils worked really hard and got 10th place.  Well done team!








Maths Challenge





As always, the school participated in Fairtrade Fortnight and in 2016 (29 February – 13 March), there were two activities:


The Fairtrade Tuck Shop (aka The Human Vending Machine ) ran over a number of lunchtimes at the main entrance. All the chocolate and biscuits were once again supplied by Rainbow Turtle, our Fairtrade partners from Paisley, who sent the school a certificate thanking us for raising £249.27 for Fairtrade from the tuckshop sales.





Many thanks to the following pupils for their help in producing posters and giving up their lunchtimes to sell Fairtrade goodies at the tuck shops.


Jennifer Lewis 4P8,  Rebekka McLaughlin 4P1,  Toni Williams 4P3, 


Kathleen Dooley 5P1,  Elizabeth Abrahams  6P1,  Alisha George 6P5,


Jelli Ramos  6P1 and Sharon Shaji  6P5





A Fairtrade football raffle for pupils resulted in  Jay Cummins of 2P7 and Kevin Gannon of 5P7  each winning a Fairtrade Football – congratulations ! 


The school is in the process of submitting this and other evidence of our various Fairtrade activities in order to renew our status as a Fairtrade School.








Fairtrade @ Lourdes





Thank you 





We have received two letters in recent days thanking our staff and pupils for their generosity over the Christmas period.


The first letter is from the Hamish Allan centre for the homeless in Glasgow who were delighted with our Christmas gifts and expressed their gratitude on behalf of the families who benefited from them. This appeal was organised by pupils from the ASN provision within the school with the support and assistance of senior Captains of Community Involvement. Many staff and parents contributed generously.


The second letter is from SCIAF thanking us for the donation received as a result of the 'Talent for Life' show in November and the subsequent donations they have had from participating schools as a result.


This event was organised by the Pro-Life Group but all the pupils involved are very conscious that they could not have achieved this  without the support and generosity of parents and the wider community, including local businesses and Nazareth House.








Wee Write Book Festival





In early March, the English Department organised three inspiring trips to the Mitchell Library as part of the Wee Write Book Festival. Around 90 pupils in S2 and S3 met authors Saci Lloyd, L.A. Weatherly and graphic horror illustrator, David MacIntosh. 


These events gave our pupils the opportunity to ask real-life authors about their work, their ideas and, above all, were another example of the importance and fun of reading and writing. 


Our pupils behaved impeccably at these events and were a credit to Lourdes Secondary.








S4 Turner Prize Visit





A trip to the Tramway in Pollokshields encouraged pupils in S4 to experience new contemporary art.  The Turner prize exhibition, brought to Glasgow for the first time embraced having our S4 visit.  They had their own tour, took part in activities, influenced by the artists’ works on show and took part in discussions about contemporary art.  At the workshop following the tour they built sculptures, made shelters, wrote poetry and drew imagery related to the artist.  Some of our pupils have already taken part in the Tramway’s on-going youngster’s participation programme and are very confident at discussing contemporary art.   This was a fun and inspiring trip. 








Catch the ball – catch the bug! Rugby has kicked-off at Lourdes and is growing quickly. We have first class fully qualified Scottish Rugby Union (SRU) coaches to develop our skills whether we are experienced players or complete beginners. 


Training is after school on Mondays. Everyone is welcome. Come and see if you enjoy it.


Congratulations to the S1 team (see photo). We did brilliantly in the recent Glasgow Schools tournament, winning two of our matches against teams that have been playing a lot longer. Well done!





There are two more tournaments for S1/S2 and S3/S4 coming soon! To get involved just come along after school on Mondays starting back the first day of term on Monday 18th April.








Rugby Kick Off!





Library News!





The school library now has a librarian 3 days a week; Miss O’Neill started in March, and will be at Lourdes until at least the end of the 2015-2016 school year.  


From Wednesday to Friday every week, the library is now open before and after school, and at lunchtime, for pupils of all years to borrow books. 


We celebrated the new opening hours on World Book Day (3 March), with a poll to choose the school’s favourite book. Jeff Kinney’s Diary of a Wimpy Kid just beat To Kill a Mockingbird to the top spot! The pupils were also given vouchers to get either a free World Book Day book, or £1 off a book of their choosing.  Miss O’Neill is working on this year’s order of new books, and has had lots of advice from the pupils (and teachers) about what they’d like to see added to both the fiction and non-fiction collections. So there will be lots of new books to borrow over the coming months!








Blood Brothers @ Lourdes





Blood Brothers is a tragic comedy written by Willy Russell centering on Michael Johnstone and Edward Lyons, twins separated at birth who share close lives creating a layer of irony. Meanwhile, their mothers do all in their power to tear apart the growing and inevitable bond between the two boys.





This provokingly emotional play is critically acclaimed and does not fail to play at the heart strings of even the toughest audience members.





 It will be performed in the non-musical rendition by a talented cast of Lourdes pupils. Also, for the first time, the play with be taking direction from two of our very own S6 pupils, Robbie McEwan and Scott Callaghan. 


Rehearsals have been promising so far and it looks as though they will all be ready to put on a spectacular performance on the 8th, 9th and 10th of June. 


Please, do come along and be moved by Lourdes Secondary’s production of Blood Brothers.








“So did you ever hear the tale of the Johnstone twins,


As like each other as two new pins;


Of one womb born, on the self-same day,


How one was kept, one given away?”











Have a great spring holiday.


A reminder that school returns on 


Monday 18th April 2016.










